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Dear Families  

We had another busy week in school last week and we are now officially over half way through 

this half term. The Christmas plans are in full swing - more details next week. Our lovely PTFA's 

letter has been sent home about our upcoming Christmas Movie Night on Tuesday 17th 

December after school. Please return you child's slip and cash to your child's teacher or to the 

main office as soon as possible so that we can get the popcorn ordered and films at the ready to 

roll the tape! How wonderful! The PTFA are also organising a Christmas Mufti for Christmas for 

our Christmas lunch day on Thursday 19th December for a £1 donation. Relish are busy 

preparing the Turkey and will be soon uploading the Christmas lunch onto Relish parents so that 

you can book your child in for their Christmas dinner. We will let you know when this is loaded 

and ready to book!  

Last week, our wonderful Year 5 and Year 6 children competed in an indoor athletics 

competition against other schools on the Island. As always our children showed true pride and 

determination and gave each event their all! We were super proud of you! A huge thank you to 

Miss Westbrook, Mrs Domoney, Mrs Hinkley and Mrs Venables for your help with this event. Go 

Team Lanesend! 

On Friday, our Year 5 children went on their Geography trip to study the local area and studies 

of Northwood Park. The weather stayed dry and sunny for them and they had a wonderful time 



taking their learning outside of the classroom and into our community. Thank you to all the 

parents who came to help and support with the trip, we really appreciate it. Well done Year 5! 

This Tuesday, we have our last story themed stay and play session for any new intake children 

due to start school in September 2025. This will be based on 'The Magic of Christmas' and will 

include story, play, craft and song and festive fun for all. Pop along if you can join us.  

On Thursday, our lovely Choir club are heading down to the 'Festive Light Switch On' in Cowes to 

perform some festive classics and spread joy and Lanesend cheer to all! If you are free, pop 

down to Sainsburys in Cowes at 4.30pm and then the Pontoon Bar at 5pm to show your support. 

We have also heard a rumour that Santa will be making a special appearance at the Pontoon Bar 

afterwards! A special evening for all.  

Just a gentle reminder for lunchtimes, please be mindful of nut products in lunch boxes, in 

particular any chocolate spreads that may contain nuts. We are a nut free school and appreciate 

your support in ensuring we keep our children safe whilst in school. Thank you in advance.   

Best wishes  

Mrs. Sutton 



Celebrations in School 

 

 

1 - Our wonderful KS1 children with their certificates this week  



 

2 - Well done to all the children in Years R, 1 and 2 for their celebrations this week  

 

3 - Well done to Alfie and Jonah on their certificates  



 

4 - Well done Persephone and Tayler on their celebration certificates   



 

5 - Farayah and Mina with their certificates  



 

6 - Sophie and Mina with their wonderful certificates  



 

7 - Halima, Elodie and Oscar with their celebration awards  



 

8 - Elliott and Miles with their wonderful certificates  



 

9 - Rosaleigh with her certificate. Well done Rosaleigh 



 

10 - Alfred with his certificate. Well done! 



 

11 - Alys with her celebration certificate this week  



 

12 - Robbie and Zion with their wonderful certificates.  



 

13 - Well done to Lewis and Valentino on your celebration awards this week  

 

14 - Our wonderful Year 5 and Year 6 children competed in an indoor athletics competition against other schools on the island. 
As always our children showed true grit and determination, giving each event their all! We were super proud of you! A huge 

thank you to Mrs Domoney, Mrs Hinkley and Mrs Venables for your amazing help with this event! 

 

15 - Our wonderful year 5 and year 6 children athletics team! Well done all.  



Our Last Story and Play sessions - Reception 2025 

 

16 - This week is our last new intake Reception story and play session, 'The Magic of Christmas'  



Reading Newsletter - edition number 3 

 



 



Dates for the Diary  



 



• Thursday 5th December - Choir performing at the Christmas Light Switch on 4.30pm 

outside Sainsburys and then 5pm at the Pontoon Bar where Santa will also be a special 

guest! 

• Tuesday 17th December - Christmas Movie Night run by Lanesend PTFA - no Dance Live 

this day 

• Thursday 19th December - Christmas Lunch for children and Christmas Mufti - £1 

donation to Lanesend PTFA 

• Friday 20th December - Last day of term 

 

17 - Here are some important Statutory Dates for 2025 for your diaries. Thank you.  



 

18 - Year R families are invited into lunch w/c 2nd December - lunch is 11.45am 

Attendance  

 

Attendance Reminders: 

• Collection information: If your child is not collected on time from school this will be 

raised as a safeguarding concern.  



• Late arrivals: You will be asked why your child is late and we send late texts to children 

who are late in to school. School start time is 8.20am-8.30am and finish time is 3pm for 

all. Thank you.  

 

19 - This week's attendance sticker data!  

 



Truancy Penalty Notices (TPN's) explained:- These may be issued if you take your child out of 

school for unauthorised absenses such as holidays but also consitis of 10 sessions of 

unauthorised absences for O (unauthorised absence) and U (after registration closes) codes. U 

codes are used when a child has arrived after registration has closed. 10 U or O codes could 

result in a TPN being issued. If anyone would like to know your child's current attendance or 

how many unauthorised absence sessions they currently have, they please contact 

mdyer@lanesendprimary.co.uk. Thank you.  

Christmas Raffle 

Thank you for everyone who has returned their completed raffle tickets with their money. We 

have plenty more books/tickets to sell so if you would like more sent home please email: 

MDyer@lanesendprimary.co.uk or call school and ask for Maddie. 

 

mailto:mdyer@lanesendprimary.co.uk


PTFA news... 

 

Our wonderfully new formed PTFA are organising a Christmas Movie Night on Tuesday 17th 

December after school to raise funds for the school. They would love to raise money for our 

Reception play area, trips and much more. A wish list for funds will be released in January as 

well as a planned event calendar for the events they will be running and then they will update 

families at the end of the year with how much they raised and what was brought for the school 

with the funds.  

Just a reminder to please return the slip with the cash to your child's teacher or the office in a 

NAMED sealed envelope by Monday 9th December at the latest.  

If you can help on this day at all please message the PTFA Facebook group to sign up. There 

will also be a sign up sheet on the office door please write your name down if you can help at 

this event.  

Do you know of any businesses who could support or donate items to the PTFA? Drop us a 

Facebook message if you can help. Thank you.  

The next meeting is Thursday 5th December at 8.45am. Please join us if you can to discuss all 

things Christmas Movie Night and more!  



E-Safety Poster - Snapchat 

 

20 - Some helpful tips for families around Snapchat app 

RSPCA'S Christmas Pet Box Appeal 

We are supporting the RSPCA's Christmas Pet Present Appeal again this year. This was so 

popular last year and the children donated some wonderful items for our Pet Christmas Gift 



Boxes from Lanesend to the RSPCA as you can see from last year's Christmas photo how lovely 

the boxes were. These were given to the animals on Christmas Day to make their day special.  

We are asking for donations again for this Christmas. If you would like to take part please 

bring any donations to the office by Friday 13th December so that we can make up the boxes 

ready for collection by the RSPCA. A huge thank you to Ottilie, Marnie, Finlay, Alice, Vasco, 

Alana, Dotty, Harry, Griffyn, Jenny-Rose, Colton, Phoebe, Emmy and Sebastian for your kind 

donations.  

 

21 - Here is a list of desired items from the RSCPA if you wish to donate any items for the appeal. 

 

22 - Our children with the kind donations and boxes from last year's appeal 2023.  



 

23 - Thank you to Vasco for your kind donations 

 



24 - Thank you to Alana for your kind donations 

 

25 - Thank you to Dotty for your kind donations 



 

26 - Thank you to Sebastian for your kind donations 



Community News and Events 
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